Ministry of the Solicitor General Ministére du Solliciteur général

u
Office of the Fire Marshal and Bureau du commissaire des incendies o nta rl o @

Emergency Management et de la gestion des situations

25 Morton Shulman Avenue d'urgence

Toronto ON M3M 0B1 25 Morton Shulman Avenue
Tel: 647-329-1100 Toronto ON M3M 0B1

Fax: 647-329-1143 Tél. : 647-329-1100

Téléc. : 647-329-1143
April 29, 2021

Your Worship Larry Martin
County of Oxford

P.O. Box 1614, 21 Reeve Street
Woodstock, ON N4S7Y3

Dear Warden:

As the Chief of Emergency Management for Ontario, it is incumbent on me to monitor,
coordinate and assist municipalities with their respective municipal emergency
management programs in accordance with the Emergency Management and Civil
Protection Act (EMCPA). To confirm municipalities are in compliance with the EMCPA,
every municipality in Ontario submits a compliance package to Emergency Management
Ontario on a yearly basis.

Emergency Management Ontario (EMO) has reviewed the documentation submitted by
your Community Emergency Management Coordinator (CEMC) and have determined
that your municipality was compliant with the EMCPA in 2020.

The safety of all our citizens is important, and one way to ensure that safety is to
ensure that your municipality is prepared in case of an emergency. We congratulate you
on your municipality's efforts in achieving compliance in 2020. I look forward to
continuing to work with you to support your continued compliance on an ongoing basis.

If you have any questions or concerns about this letter, please contact our Emergency
Management Field Officer assigned to your Sector; their contact information is below.

Name: Christopher Pape
Email: Christopher.Pape@ontario.ca
Phone: 519-854-6595

Sincerely,

Teepu Khawja
Assistant Deputy Minister and Chief, Emergency Management

cc: Dave Colvin - CEMC
Christopher Pape - Field Officer - St.Clair Sector



